DRAFT                             BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
   Wednesday, January 23, 2013
       Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair, David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Glenn Kessler, Jill G. Sullivan, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Open Session/Discussion:
Martha Dansdill, Chairman of the Board of Health updated the Board on increasing the recycling program to once a week. Martha Dansdill spoke of other ways people are increasing recycling like donating at consignment shops. 
Selectman Van Dam spoke on supporting the money for weekly recycling but would eventually like to get to the plan “single stream”. 

Selectman Greenfield spoke on electric trucks being used for trash pick-up and urged the Town Manager and the Town Accountant to do some research for the future use. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke about an email she received about recycling trucks and recycling being increased every week.  Selectman Sullivan was not convinced the community is ready for this increase at this time. 
Discussion: 

Mary Ann Hartmann spoke on a request to name the Swampscott High School track at upper Jackson Park in honor of Dave Whalen. Jean and Trevor Whalen and Coach Don Funali were present. Mary Ann Hartmann stated that the School Committee is in support of this request.  
The following spoke: 

· Selectman Sullivan is in support of the above request. Selectman Sullivan believes there needs to be a policy in place regarding a naming policy. Selectman Sullivan suggested to have the above request in the local newspaper for a couple of weeks and see what comments and or feedback the community has.  
· Selectman Greenfield supports this request and believes this is a wonderful gesture. Selectman Greenfield commented that Mr. Whalen was a passionate guy and a wonderful person. Selectman Greenfield believes that going forward there needs to be a plan in place for naming rights. 

· Selectman Kessler spoke on the passion Dave Whalen had on politics and Chapter 70 funding.  Selectman Kessler asked if there was a list of open spaces in Town that could used for naming rights. 
· Selectman Van Dam commented it was ironic that today Chapter 70 funding came out. Selectman Van Dam also agreed that a policy of naming rights should be in place. 
The Board decided they would postpone any action on naming the track at upper Jackson Park after Dave Whalen, at this time until the community has some time to give feedback on the above request. The Board will put it back on a future agenda.  A naming policy will be worked on by Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator. 

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a one day liquor license permit for the Recreation Department to hold a Sip Wine Education Class to be held at the Senior Center on Thursday, February 7, 2013, seconded by Selectman Sullivan . Selectman Kessler commented that the above event should not have been recently advertised on the Swampscott Patch until it was approved by the Board. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a one day liquor license to the Swampscott Senior Center’s Men’s Club to be used on January 27, 2013 for an anniversary celebration, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from November 14, 2012, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve executive session meeting minutes from November 14, 2012, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve handicapped parking changes on Cherry Street to remain in effect during the residency of the current tenants, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan on the following dates for Selectmen’s meetings on February 27, 2013, March 6, 2013, March 20, 2013, April 3, 2013, April 24, 2013, May 8, 2013, May 22, 2013, June 5, 2013 and June 19, 2013, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve an extension to June 30, 2013, of the Purchase and Sales Agreement between Groom Construction and the Town of Swampscott, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to open the Town Meeting Warrant, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close Town Meeting Warrant on February 27, 2013, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Town Administrator’s Report:
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· A sports meeting with Danielle Strauss, Recreation Director has been set up to meet and discuss fee’s, management of the fields, field permitting

· DPW projects will be added to the Town’s website the first week of February 2013. 

· Possible I-Pad‘s for the Selectmen out of the FY2014 budget was discussed. 

· Mr. Younger had met recently with the Beautification Committee and commented on the great work they have already accomplished in Town, and the committee will give an update in the future at a Selectmen’s meeting. 
· Governor’s local aid came out today –Chapter 70 Funding looks good. 
· Moody’s rating was discussed 

· Train Station meeting will be held next week- MBTA has valued the Building & Property at $85K.  

· The Historical Commission has approved that the Swampscott Cemetery is now confirmed as a Historical Property. 
· RFP proposal for the dredging project are due January 30, 2013 and project should be completed mid April.

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Kessler spoke on behalf of the community and Gene Bardon on recognizing Nelson Kessler who recently passed away at the incredible age of eighty eight years old. Selectman Kessler wanted the community to know that Mr. Kessler was a War World II Veteran, was a member of many Boards in Town such as the Planning Board, School Building Committee and many more. Selectman Kessler spoke on concerns brought to his attention from a resident on the fire hydrants in Town.  Tom Younger, Town Administrator spoke on current practice of winterizing all fire hydrants that are done through our DPW Department. 
Selectman Greenfield spoke on the Town’s website and how he felt it needs to be revamped.  Selectman Greenfield spoke on how there are no current contracts on the website. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke on the recent passing of long time resident Nelson Kessler. Selectman Sullivan spoke of her appreciation of all the services he had given the community over the years. Selectman Sullivan commented that Nelson Kessler always made sure those committees followed the “Roberts Rule of Letter “. 
Selectman Van Dam spoke on how proud he was that his Daughter, Madison was invited to the State of the Unions address from the Governor. Selectman Van Dam spoke on attending the upcoming MMA meeting.   
Selectman Greenfield spoke on his son’s 4th grade class who were asked what makes a great community and his son’s answers where nicer bathrooms and better fields. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to adjourn meeting at 9:00PM seconded by Selectman Sullivan.   
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

